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7. The broader role of the NHS in society 

This section outlines how the NHS can contribute to wider society, and the economy. It describes 

how NHS England must encourage NHS organisations to work with schools, the police, prisons, 

local authorities and other organisations to protect the vulnerable, reduce violent crime, and 

support people to stay in work when they experience ill health.  

 

It also details that NHS England must promote involvement by NHS organisations and patients in 

clinical research to find new treatments and innovations.  

 

8. Finance 

This section relates to NHS England‟s responsibility for allocating budgets for the commissioning 

of NHS services. The key objective is to achieve good financial management while also improving 

value for money. It also states that all budgets must be allocated in a way that takes into account 

the needs of the wider population, to ensure that all groups have equal access to services.  

 

9. Assessing progress and providing stability 

This section outlines NHS England‟s responsibilities regarding data and information, and places an 

obligation to ensure that outcomes data and information on the quality and value of services is 

published in the same way, whether the care is commissioned directly by NHS England or CCGs.  

 

This requirement is given to ensure that comparisons can be made across the system, and to 

enable the Department of Health to hold NHS England to account. 

 

The RCN position 

 

The Government consulted on a draft version of the Mandate between June and September 2012, 

which was a much longer and more detailed document than the final Mandate published in 

November 2012. It then consulted on the refreshed Mandate in September 2013. The RCN 

responded to the consultations both individually and through its membership of the Social 

Partnership Forum, making detailed comments on the objectives and format of the draft 

documents.  

 

The RCN welcomed the publication of the Mandate, which enshrines the founding NHS principles 

of being comprehensive, universal and free at the point of delivery. We believe that it is right for 

the NHS to be ambitious, and to aspire to extend and improve lives throughout England. This is a 

key document for the new NHS, and will hold NHS England – but also indirectly CCGs and 

providers – to account for improving services for the benefit of patients. We hope that awareness 

of the document will be high among commissioners so that the overarching objectives are 

considered when planning services.  
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